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March 2, 2023

DeKalb County
Department of Planning and Sustainability
330 West Ponce de Leon Avenue
Suite 300
Decatur, GA 30030

Re: 543 Calhoun Street

Planning Staff:

The applicant of 543 Calhoun Street is seeking to build a single family residential home on the
currently vacant lot. The Scottdale community has an affordable housing shortage and the
proposed home will provide needed relief with an associated sales price of $350-400K. The
home will provide the same finishes/esthetics, same price per sq.ft of the community (Which will
not affect the sales price of the neighboring homes) and, simultaneously, encompass the
DeKalb County Affordable Housing Initiative. For reference, any new construction single family
detached dwelling without HOA, in the area, is currently priced above $550K, consistently
between $600 - 850K.

There is another vacant lot to the left of 543 Calhoun Street. If the applicant were to purchase
this lot (545 Calhoun Street) and combine with 543 Calhoun Street, the result would significantly
increase the ultimate sales price of 543 Calhoun Street and remove the home from the
Affordable Housing Initiative by creating another $600 - 850K home.

With this in mind and with the full support of the neighbors of Calhoun Street, the applicant
believes the current request for a newly constructed home at 543 Calhoun Street will fulfill
DeKalb County community initiatives and continue harmonious relationships between
community members.

To achieve this goal, the applicant is requesting the below variances in order to build a 3
bedroom / 2.5 bath / 1600 sq.ft. single family detached home. The lot is located in R-75
(Scottdale Overlay District - Tier 2).

Extraordinary/Exceptional Conditions Pertaining to the Property because of Size/Shape
By reason of exceptional narrowness and shape of the lot (25’ X 100’), which were not created
by the owner or applicant, the strict application of the requirements set forth in chapter 7.5.4
would deprive the property owner of their rights and privileges enjoyed by other property owners
in the same zoning district.



Proposal is the minimum required to afford relief
The requested variances do not go beyond the minimum necessary to afford relief. The
applicant is asking to reduce side setbacks from 7.5 ft. to 2 ft., increase the land coverage from
35% to 38.5%, and the landscape strip from 5 ft. to 0 ft. This reduction does not constitute a
grant of special privilege inconsistent with the limitations upon other properties in the zoning
district in which the property is located.

Proposal is not materially detrimental to the public welfare or injurious to the property
The grant of the variances will not be materially detrimental to the public welfare or injurious to
the property or improvements in the zoning district in which the subject property is located.
Letters of Support from residents on Calhoun Street are attached.

Strict application of the code causes undue and unnecessary hardship
Given the width and dimensions of the lot, a literal interpretation and strict application of the
applicable provisions or requirements without a variance would cause undue and unnecessary
hardship.

Proposal is consistent with the spirit and purpose of Section 7.5.1 and the DeKalb
County Comprehensive Plan Text
The requested variance would be consistent with the spirit and purpose of this chapter and the
DeKalb County Comprehensive Plan text.














